
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
VILLAGE OF YORKVILLE 

 
PUBLIC HEARING TO BE HELD BY THE YORKVILLE SEWER AND WATER 

COMMISSION FOR YORKVILLE SEWER UTILITY DISTRICT NO. 1 REGARDING 
FACILTY PLANNING FOR WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITIES 

 
A public hearing will be held during the meeting of the Yorkville Sewer and Water 
Commission on Tuesday, August 18, 2020, at 6:00 p.m., in the Village Board Room at the 
Union Grove Municipal Center, located at 925 15th Avenue, Union Grove, Wisconsin. 
 
The purpose of the hearing is to discuss and review the Facilities Planning Document for 
the Yorkville Sewer Utility District No. 1’s wastewater treatment facilities. Major equipment 
upgrades are scheduled to take place over the next few years for the purposes of 
achieving better ammonia, nitrogen, and phosphorus removal and to address short term 
growth within the utility district. These improvements include construction of a new raw 
wastewater lift station, relocation of the existing fine screen, construction of a new grit 
removal system, Sequencing Batch Reactor (SBR) system, interconnecting piping 
between the existing aeration basin and new system for sludge storage, and ancillary site 
improvements. 
 
The public hearing will discuss: 
 

• Population and Design Projections 
• Current and Future Permit Requirements 
• Alternatives Evaluated 
• Review of Alternative Selected 
• Implementation Schedule 
• Environmental Effects 
• Estimated User Charge Impacts 

 
A copy of the Facilities Planning Document will be available for public inspection prior to 
the public hearing, beginning on Friday, July 31, 2020, and for at least two weeks during 
regular office hours at the Village Office at the Union Grove Municipal Center, located at 
925 15th Avenue, Union Grove, Wisconsin.   
 
All interested parties are encouraged to attend or send their comments, in writing, to the 
Yorkville Sewer Utility District No. 1, c/o Village Administrator/Clerk Michael McKinney, at 
the above address or via email to michael@villageofyorkville.com. Comments will be 
accepted up to 15 days past the hearing date and will be part of the public record as well.  
 
Dated the 31st of July, 2020. 
 
Michael McKinney 
Village Administrator/Clerk 
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